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Safety Meeting  

September 22, 2021 7:30 am  

• Celebrations : Arrival and dismissal procedures are going 
smoothly; bussing has been successful for most students 

 

• OORS update : New summary of data available for updates; one 
incident in OORS; everything has been going smoothly 

 

• Drill update : our fire drill was successful yesterday 9/21/2021; 6 
more evacuations by December; one lockdown by 10/31 and end 
of December needed 

 

• Covid-19 update : Mayor’s decision with new quarantine 
requirements; Chancellor sent out a letter 9/21/2021 that will be 
sent home to all families by backpacking it with students; Weekly 
testing will continue for those who opted in and are not vaccinated. 
No staff will be tested. Yet if a staff member needs to be tested due 
to being unvaccinated then the testing can be requested in school. 
This will end as of 9/27/2021. 

• Building Update : During the fire drill yesterday Mr. Hattenrath, 
school custodian, discovered that there was a problem with the 
horns and strobes on the 1st floor and near the gymnasium. There 



was an emergency request put in and a team would be in the school 
on 9/22/2021. The team will test and check that the alarm is 
working properly. Staff concern: Is spraying happening every 
night? Bob responded that spraying is every evening and the 
solution is the same. Different people are spraying different areas. 

 

• Safety Plan: Safety plan is updated; Relocation sites: John Bowne 
confirmed; PS 164 out of area relocation site confirmed; PS 164 
asked for us to be their relocation site; We are waiting a response 
from Townsend Harris  

 


